THE BUILDER

# KIWANIS CLUB



**FOUNDED NOVEMBER 3, 1923** 

of Healdsburg

March 2012

Volume 88 No 7



President Hunt Conrad, right, checks over his ten Pancake Breakfast tickets as Bob Taylor,general chairman of the annual event, looks on.

# No Fooling! 56<sup>th</sup> Pancake Day Set For Sunday, April 1. Chairman Says 'Sell Those Tickets'

Only five weeks away, Bob Taylor, general chairman of the annual Pancake Breakfast—our 56<sup>th</sup> – reminds the members to sell at least the ten tickets which he has distributed during the past week. Each member is responsible to buy or sell the ten tickets to the breakfast, our second largest fubn raiser, set for Sunday, April 1 at the Vlla Chanticleer If you have not received your tickets yet you should get in touch with Bob Taylor at 894-0857 or e mail him at <a href="mailto:chiefhfd@aol.com">chiefhfd@aol.com</a>.

He said that the assignment sheets detailing time of service and in which capacity will be available shortly. If you can not serve on that day please notify Bob at once so he can make other arrangements.

During this period prior to the event the 11 member advertising committee, headed by Dick Bugarske who took over from Rich Iverson last year will be calling on Healdsburg area business to solicit ads for the double truck promotional piece which will appear in the *Healdsburg Tribune* the Thursday prior to April 1.

In an e mail interview Dick said that las year "we published 96 ads bringing around a gross of \$7,000, netting about \$5 to \$6 thousand from the adseach year. Some business, he added, donated more money than the ad cost and some have traditioonally donated products to the event such as McDonald's etc.

Dick added It is our second largest fundraiser of the year, netting approximateky \$12,000 a year for our club with over 200 businesses and community members taking part.

He concluded: "Healdsburg Kiwanis serving pancakes and the youth of Healdsburg for 56 years!"

Joining Bob Taylor and Dick Bugarske as Pancake Breakfast chairs is Bob Santucci who is charge of the kutchen operation.

### Calendar

March 4: Community Band concert, Music at the Movies, Raven Theatre, 3 p.m., \$10.

March 6: Regular meeting 12 noon at Villa Annex. Mo McElroy, president of the Chamber of Commerce, guest speaker

March 10: Petaluma Club's Oyster Feed, Interclub. See Dennis Stead for information.

March 13:Regular meeting, 12 noon at Villa Annex.Guest speaker,Capt. David Pottinger, Neo-Energetics Educator.

March 15: Board of Directors meeting, 7 p.m. Conference Room at the Healdsburg Fire Station.

March 17: Ukiah Kiwanis Club's Crab Feed, See Judith Everett for information.

March 20: Regular meeting at 12 noon at Villa Annex. Guest speaker: Ron Collier, Sonoma County Veterans Remains Officer.

March 27: Evening meeting, 6:30 p.m. social hour, 7 p.m. meeting at Villa Annex. Boy Scout Troop 21 and Eagle Scout Jamison McKay will give the program.

The Healdsburg Kiwanis Club meets Tuesday noon at the Villa Chanticleer Annex. For information about the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club contact Hunt Conrad, president at 431-9715 or Phil Luks, secretary at 433-8005.

Kiwanis----Serving the Children of the world.

#### The Builder

The official Publication of The Healdsburg Kiwanis Club Box 1156, Healdsburg, CA 95448

#### **OFFICERS 2011-2012**

Hunt Conrad, President Loretta Strong, President Elect Phil Luks, Secretary Albert(Pete)Peterson, Treasurer Richard Bugarske, Immediate Past

#### **Board of Directors**

George Clough
Jan Gianni
Ron Puccioni
Bob Santucci
James Schmidt
Richard Thomas
Dee Whitehall
Richard Yates

Memorial Scholarship Board of Directors

John Bippart John (Jack) Brandt Dan Maraviglia Charles Reichel Dennis Stead

#### THE BUILDER

Arnold Santucci, Editor Richard Iverson, Member June Smith, Member

#### Happy Birthday

Lockie Gillies: March 12 Robert Malone: March 13 Keith Scharer: March 17 Carl Elze: March 20

#### **Kiwanis Anniversaries**

Congratulations to the following members who joined the Kiwanis Club during the month of March..

Robert Malone: 3-13-54
Jack Brandt: 3-6-79
Harry Jackson:3-16-04
Michael Laird: 3-16-10
Patti Robarts:3-16-10
Cynthiaa Brown:3-23-10
Judith Everett:3-23-10
Lucy Lewand: 3-23-10
Susan Sheehy: 3-23-10

#### The President's Message:

## Please Continue All The Good Work

**By Hunt Conrad** 

February was a pretty quiet month for the club, as far as activities go. Saving and accepting a lovely Valentine's luncheon put on by Patti and her crew. I know we are all looking forward to the Pancake Breakfast coming up on the first of April (No Kidding). Dick Bugarske still has advertising space available and will be happy to help you with your spot. If you haven't received your tickets please contact Bob Taylor. You can count on being responsible for working a shift that day and it will more than likely be the same one as last year. If you need to change it please try to handle the change yourself with another member but you will still be responsible. If you are a new member and not sure what your responsibilities will be or have a particular shift that works better for you, make sure you contact Bob Taylor this next week. It is a big job managing all these moving parts and we owe it to Bob to try to make it as easy as possible for him.

Inter clubs are being knocked down one by one at an alarming rate. Susan Sheehy incorporating her bribery program is doing a great job. We have several coming up this month including the DCM meeting in Petaluma on Saturday, March 10 at 10 o'clock followed by the Oyster Feed headed up by Denny Stead. Also the Redwood Empire is sponsoring Cat on a Hot Tin Roof starring Healdsburg resident Charles Siebert as Big Daddy at the 6<sup>th</sup> Street Playhouse on the evening of Thursday, March 8. You may remember Charlie from his role in the TV show Trapper John MD. The Ukiah club is having their annual crab feed on March 17. Judy Everett is heading up the event from our club.

The club continues to be in excellent financial shape. We had a great presentation last Tuesday evening from our esteemed treasurer Pete Peterson. And finally we have had a windfall donation to the Scholarship Fund from the Dewitt trust that was arranged by past president Vince Dougherty and for that I am sure we are grateful.

Please continue all the good work. Your attendance at meetings is crucial to our success. And try to remember to invite some friends and neighbors to a meeting as guests.

Thanks.

## Kiwanis International Eliminate Project

Past Lt. Governor of Division 32, Richard Fuller of Windsor, reminded the club members Tuesday evening that Kiwanis International's project and goal is to eliminate maternal and neonatal tetanus. Statistics show that MNT kills one baby every nine minutes. However, three doses of a 60-cent vaccine can protect babies and mothers too.

Kiwanis International and UNICEF have become partners to bring this vaccine to 40 countries, eliminating MNT from the face of the earth by 2015. The goal is to raise \$110 million dollars to complete this project. Kiwanis' role is to provide the funds for the vaccine only.

Lt. Governor Rick who is serving on the Eliminate board on the District level emphasized the need for all clubs to participate by letting the community know of the program and its goals. Loretta Strong who was president of our club when the program was initiated is the club's representative in the program.

#### The Builder — KIWANIS CLUB OF HEALDSBURG

A Great Run at Mr. Healdsburg

First of all, thank you so much to all the Kiwanians who supported Jerry with Their generous donations and attendance on Saturday night at Raven Theatre. The Judges crowned Chris Herrod, son of long time Pharmacist Jack Herrod of General Drug. But



According to the muted reception from the audience, the two stars of the evening were the runners-up: Jerry Strong and David Opperman.

Our Kiwanian, Jerry Strong, waltzed on stage for the talent portion in a full tux with overcoat, scarf, cane, a dapper Frank Sinatra bowler and launched into a perfect rendition of Tony Bennett's "I Wanna Be Around". Never mind the fact that they blew his music and he had to finish on his own without missing a beat. Next came the swimsuit portion with Jerry strutting out in his silk USS Essex Navy fleet boxing champ garb swinging to the beat of "Rocky Balboa" which they also blew. A lesser man would have given up at this point. But not Jerry. For his formal dress portion and interview he emerged resplendent in his Lt. Cmdr. Navy dress blues complete with white cap and gloves and his own medals from the Boston Marathon, etc. FYI, he completed that race in 3:07 which equated to a 26.2 mile sub 6:00 pace. What a beast!

So, Jerry, you are 78 and Opperman about 28 ? You rock, baby. And you will always be my Mr. Healdsburg.

Loretta Strong.

## Volunteers As Monitors Needed For Annual Healdsburg Science Fair at Villa

As one of the sponsors of the annual Healdsburg Science Fair club members have been asked to volunteer as monitors during the public exhibit days, March 14 and 15. The exhibit of science projects by Elementary, Junior High and Senior High students of the Healdsburg area School District attracts many innovative and interesting projects

The public is invited to view the projects at the Villa Chanticleer on March 14 from 9 a.m. to 7 p.m. and March 15 from 11 a.m. to 7 p.m.

The awards ceremony will take place on Thursday, March 15 from 7 to 8 p.m.

The Science Fair has been in existence for about 50 years and was revitalized about 25 years ago by a group from the American Association of University

Women. The mission of the Science Fair is to provide an opportunity for all students to discover and appreciate science.



BAKE SALE: Key Clubbers Jared Beth left, Alex Scrobnia, Kirsten Smith and Hannah Klisura check out "goodies" to be auctioned off. Bottom photo, Jared holds a cake while auctioneer Dennis Stead gives his pitch.

## Key Club Valentine's Day Bake Sale Funds Will Go for Leadership Program

Auctioneer Dennis Stead made certain that the Kiwanis Club members "came through" for the Key Club when he conducted the annual Key Club bake sale on Valentine's Day.

The Kiwanis members were "generous" in bidding on and purchasing the cakes, pie, cookies and a variety of muffins.. According to Kiwanis Key Club committee chairman, Andy Smith, the auction raised \$540. He said the funds will be used to offset the costs of Key Clubbers attending the Key Leader training Conference scheduled for March 22-25 at the Alliance Redwoods in Occidental.

Key Leader is a leadership experience for today's youth leaders. It focuses on service leadership as the first, most meaningful experience. A Key Leader learns the most important lesson of leadership i.e. leadership comes from helping others succeed.

### The Builder - KIWANIS CLUB OF HEALDSBURG

## The Status of the Club Was Under Discussion at Monthly Board Meet

One request for a donation, a request for a change in membership status and a request for membership were among the items approved by the board of directors at their monthly meeting held Thursday, February 16 in the Conference Room at the Healdsburg Fire Station.

President Hunt opened the meeting by stating that he is pleased with the status of the club as regrads its ongoing membership status, its financial health and meeting our goals of helping Healdsburg's youth and Healdsburg in general.

Board members agreed although no appropriate background applause or music was heard.

\$200 was approved to help offset the operational cost of the Healdsburg Area Science Fair.

Ron Dobley's request to change his status from regular member to associate member was approved. Ron has not been able to attend Tuesday noon meetings on a regular basis due to business constraints.

A request for membership by Debbi Dobley will be forwarded to the Membership Committee for action.

The board was advised that Jerry Strong, a past president, is an entrant in the Mr. Healdsburg Contest, a fundraiser for the Raven Theatre. All club members were encouraged to support him in this endeavor. The "hat" was passed at the February 21 meeting and \$122 was raised. These funds will be counted as points in judging the contest.

It was again noted that the Administrative Fund's financial health is strong. Treasurer Peterson suggested an "Operational Reserve" be created of approximately \$15,000 as a buffer against possible revenue decreases. He also opined that such a decision should be made by club members at the club's annual meeting. This item was tabled for future board discussion.

Regarding online financial data storage Treasurer Peterson observed that the club's Financial Review Committee in its report to the board, made a suggestion that the club's financial records should be stored "on line", in addition to the treasurer's personal filing system, so that they would be readily available in the event that the club treasurer's computer would sustain a failure or be incapacitated.

Options were discussed such as utilizing a professional on line data storage company which can update club records daily, or at a minimum, E-mailing records at least once a month to a club established E-mail depository.

At least one other club member, such as the club secretary, would have possession of our "user ID" and "Password" to facilitate access to stored club records if necessary.

Pete suggested that only financial accumulation records be retained on-line such as monthly financial reports, check registers and member dues spreadsheets. On-line retention of other files such as Grant Letters or Member Status Letters may not be critical to ensuring financial accessibility.

This goal was agreed to and Pete will develop a more precise alternative for the next board meeting. This item was tabled for future consideration.

Pete welcomes any suggestions or comments from club members on this subject. Please contact him if you have ideas! by Albert Peterson

## Dewitt Family Bequest To Kiwanis Memorial Scholarship Fund Clarified

In the early announcement that the Healdsburg Kiwanis Scholarship Fund was the recipient of a donation from the Dewitt family trust it was believed that the bequest could be in the six figures category. However, the amount that will be received by the club's Memorial Scholarship Fund was more in the five figure category.

Charles Reichel, treasurer of the Memorial Scholarship Fund, advised the members at the February 7 meeting that the amount would be 20 percent of the Dewitt funds donated to charities.

He said that the amount which would be deposited in the Memorial Scholarship Fund would be between \$50,000 and \$60,000.

This, he said, "would be equivalent to 10 Fitch Mountain Foot Race fundraisers."

During the past years the net income from the Fitch Mountain Foot Race has been designated for the Memorial Scholarship Fund, helping it to grow about \$5,000 to \$6,000 a year. Income from the Fund helps to pay for scholarships presented to Healdsburg High School graduates.

## John Bippart Second Lotto Winner

Buying \$5 worth of Lotto tickets at the February 21 meeting brought him an excellent return on his investment.

John Bippart, holding the winning ticket which allowed him to pick the red cash ticket out of the black purse, came up the winner. His share of the cash pot? He was able to pocket \$255, half of the cash that had been accumulated since the last cash winner, Dennis Stead, the first winner who came away with \$400.

The club's 50 percent of the weekly Lotto take is added to the project fund.

## Music from the Movies Concert Sunday

The Healdsburg Community Band's spring concert Will feature music from well known motion pictures and musicals. The concert is Sunday, March 4, 3 p.m. at the Raven Theatre. Tickets are \$10 available at the door.

#### The Builder — KIWANIS CLUB OF HEALDSBURG



Happy 94<sup>th</sup>: Mario Lucchesi, left, had a number of reasons to celebrate in February – his 94<sup>th</sup> birthday, his 12 years as a Kiwanian and passing his DMV test so his driver's license is valid for another five years to February 2017! Accepting his donation is Charles Reichel, treasurer of HKMSF. For those members who reach a certain age, the member usually donates the amount of his age to the Memorial Scholarship Fund. Mario also donated 12 extra dollars to the President's Fund in celebration of his twelfth anniversary of joining the Kiwanis Club.

## Neo-Energetics and Veterans' Remains Are Topics at the March Noon Meetings

Interesting and unusual topics will be under discussion at the March meetings.

On Tuesday, March 6 Mo McElroy, president of the Healdsburg Chamber of Commerce, will be the guest speaker. She will bring us up to date on the move to new offices for the Chamber at the H2 Hotel site. McElroy who came here from her long time assignment with the Santa Rosa Convention and Visitors Bureau, took over her duties with the Healdsburg Chamber a little over a year ago.

Following McElroy on Tuesday, March 13 the guest speaker will be Neo-Energetics educator Captain David Pottinger, author of *Wake of the Mystic*. As a student of metaphysics he has created *Neo-Energetics*, "a formula that illustrates and demonstrates the transformation of energy from the invisible realm of consciousness to the five-sensory visible realm of your personal reality."

Ron Collier, retired Fire Chief of the Windsor Fire Protection District, will speak to the members on March 20 as the Sonoma County Veterans Remains Officer. He was appointed by the board of supervisors to the new post last year formed under AB 1644 signed into law on August 27, 2010 . The law formalized "the requirements for a Veterans' Remains Organization. The new code establishes procedures so that all unclaimed remains of veterans and veterans dependents could be identified and designated to a veterans' organization for proper burial."

The program for March 27 will feature Eagle Scout Jamison McKay and members of Kiwanis sponsored Troop 21.

## Treasurer's Report Reaffirms the Club's Financial Status Is Healthy

Reporting to the members of the board and to the membership at large, Treasurer Pete Peterson's cash flow reports for both the Administrative Fund and the Project Fund reflects a "healthy" status.

At the February board of directors meeting President Hunt Conrad remarked that he was pleased "with the status of the club as regards its ongoing membership status, its financial health and meeting our goals of helping Healdsburg's youth and Healdsburg in general". (See full financial reports in this issue of the Builder).

The reports show that club members participated in four fund raising event Food Booth at Future Farmers Country Fair, the annual Pancake Breakfast, the Sale of Christmas Trees (our biggest fund raiser) Funds raised by the Fitch Mountain Foot Race are placed in the Healdsburg Kiwanis Memorial Scholarship Fund, with the income used for scholarships at the high school.

The cash flow at the end of September 2011 came to \$57,300. The club expenditures came to \$55,819 with donations going to youth organizations, schools and scholarships. \$12,500 was a final payment for the grandstand renovation at Recreation Park and \$15,000 for scholarships for high school graduates. Total Project Funds as of September 30, 2011 came to \$40,776.

The Administrative Fund Cash Flow shows a good balance in the account with a cash flow amount of \$67,512 as of October 1,2011. Income came from dues – regular, associate and senior – as well as from the annual barbecue at Brandt's Beach and the gold tournament at Windsor Golf Course.

Expenses besides the catered lunches are dues to Kiwanis International, dues to Cal-Nev-Ha District and Kiwanis Division 32, Other expenses are rent for the Villa Annex and insurance coverage plus miscellaneous items. Total expenditures came to \$44,245 leaving a balance of \$23,267.

## Journalism Class Receives Gift of New Digital Camera from Past President

Because of a lapse in communications a request to the board of directors for a grant to purchase a new digital camera for the high school's Journalism class, past president Dick Bugarske stepped up and offered to use part of his President's Fund. \$300 was given to Journalism instructor Camille Lehrmann to buy a camera for the class to use in its production of the school's newspaper, the Hound's Bark.

In the original request it was assumed the funding would come out of the club's project fund. To rectify the mishap Dick graciously offered and seemed pleased to pay for the request.

Project Fund Check Book Balance At October 1, 2010 - North Coast Bank	\$1,796
Cash Transfer FROM North Coast Bank #8146 Christmas Tree Lot	\$35,168
Cash Transfer FROM NCB #8120 Admin. Fund re President's Fund	\$1,700
Future Farmers Fair Food Booth:	\$7,164
Pancake Breakfast	\$11,306
Other Income - Sales Of Kiwanis Logo Cups, Hats & Shirts	\$165
TOTAL CASH AVAILABLE	\$57,300
Beer Fest - Soroptomists - Bratwurst & Fries	-\$195
Boy Scout Troop 21	-\$1,500
Charitable Donations:	-\$1,950
HEF/Healdsburg Schools:	
Healdsburg Elementary Schools: Third Grade Dictionaries	-\$2,500
Healdsburg Junior High: Safe Ambassador Prog. & Junior Library Book Club	-5,439
Healdsburg Junior High: 8th Grade Washington D.C. Field Trip	-3,000
Healdsburg Schools: K - 12 Library Books	-2,683
Public School Success Team - 80 Tutor Background Checks	-5,000
Total Healdsburg Schools Insurance:	-\$18,622
Directors & Officers Liability Insurance	-\$750
General Liability - 50% of KI Liability Ins.	-492
Workers Compensation Insurance	-198
Total Insurance	-\$1,440
Key Club:	-\$548
Scholarships - Academic	
Scholarships Granted	-\$12,500
Scholarship Grant Money From Hbg. Kiwanis Memorial Scholarship Fund	3,000
Net Scholarships	-\$9,500
Other Community Projects:	
Christmas Caroling - Rest Homes	-\$600
Healdsburg Community Nursery School - Roof Repair	-\$2,792
Healdsburg High School - Graduation Celebration, Inc.  Recreation Park - Grandstands Renovation - Final Payment	-\$900
Raven Performing Arts Theater	-\$12,500
Russian River Chamber Music - Cypress String Quartet	-\$750 -\$500
Salvation Army - Lytton Springs	-\$2,862
Miscellaneous - 5 Each Under \$500	-\$683
Net Other Projects	-\$21,587
Administration	-\$478
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-\$55,819
roject Fund Check Book Balance At September 30, 2011	\$1,481
Money Market Fund Balance At September 30, 2011	\$39,295
TOTAL PROJECT FUNDS AT SEPTEMBER 30, 2011	\$40,776

Admin. Fund Check Book Balances At October 1, 2010 - North Coast Bank	\$12,058
Dues - Associate	\$1,980
Dues - Regular	\$28,410
Dues - Senior	\$2,670
Lunch - Seniors & Guests	\$2,932
Fines/Happy Sad/Birthdays	\$1,856
President's Charity Fund - FY 2011	\$1,780
President's Charity Fund - FY 2010	-\$1,700
Brandt's Beach Barbecue - October, 2010 Receipts	\$1,075
Brandt's Beach Barbecue - October, 2011 Revenue	\$9,617
Golf Tournament - 2010 - Windsor Golf Club	\$2,935
	\$3,349
Golf Tournament - 2011 - Windsor Golf Club	\$548
Other Income: Wine, Mugs & Clothes Sold From Annex Closet	
TOTAL CASH AVAILABLE	\$67,512
Lunch Cost: Catered By Patti & Friends	-\$27,135
Dues: Kiwanis International - FY 09.30.11	-\$4,100
Dues: Kiwanis District 32 - FY 09.30.11	-\$3,198
Total Dues - Kiwanis Int. & Cal-Nev-Ha Dist. 32	-\$7,298
Dues: Lt. Governor Wheaton - District 32	-\$1,000
Insurance Costs:	
Insurance - Crime - Burns & Wilcox	-\$155
Liability Ins.: Kiw. Int \$12 x 82 Members - FY 09.30.11	-492
Total Insurance Cost	-\$647
Tuesday Night Meeting Costs:	<b>621</b> E
Tuesday Night Meeting - Entertainment	-\$215 -900
Tuesday Night Meeting - Food Cost  Tuesday Night Meeting - Wine & Beer Expense	-420
Tuesday Night Meeting - Wine & Beer Bar Sales	734
Total Tuesday Night Meeting Costs	-\$801
Villa Rent:	
Villa Rent - July, 10 to Dec., 10	-\$2,250
Villa Rent - January, 11 to June, 11	-2,340
Total Villa Rent	-\$4,590
Total Administrative Costs	-\$2,774
TOTAL EXPENDITURES	-\$44,245
Admin. Fund Check Book Balances At September 30, 2011 - North Coast Bank	\$23,267
Admin. Fund Ck. Bk. Bal. At End Of Period - North Coast Bank	\$14,131
Golf Tourn. Ck. Bk. Bal. At End Of Period - North Coast Bank	9,136
TOTAL ADMINISTRATIVE FUNDS AT SEPTEMBER 30, 2011	\$23,267

## The Builder -- KIWANIS CLUB of HEALDSBURG



## Club Members Have Taken On the Challenge Issued By Inter Club Chair

Checking out the inter club visits already completed, Susan Sgeehy, Inter Club chair, expressed her pleasure and thanks for the club member taking on her challenge i.e. individual members taking the initiative to organize and lead an interclub visit.

Susan said that five clubs in our Division 32 have been visited since the first of the year –Sebastopol, Cloverdale, Geyserville, Windsor and Santa Rosa.

Planned for this month are visits to Petaluma's Oyster Feed on March 10 with Dennis Stead in chare; to Ukiah for a crab feed on March 17 with Judy Everett making the arrangements; planning to go to Clearlake on March 27 (this trip includes a golf game) arranged by Todd Brandt are Jack Brandt, John Dayton and Dan Maraviglia. John Bippart is working to arrange a visit to the Oakmont Club which meets on Thursdays at 8:30 a.m. Anyone who plans and leads a visit will receive a bottle of Robert Young Estates wine provided by the Susan

Five more clubs must be visited to complete the round robin for this year.



INTER CLUB VISITS: Top photo, 9 members trekked to Cloverdale on February 15 to work with the Cloverdale club on its Citrus Fair float; left to right, back row, Carl Elze, Neal Bertrand, Rick Norman, Bob Taylor, Dennis Stead; front row, left, Dee Whitehall, Susan Sheehy, Ron Puccioni and Patti Robarts. Middle photo, this one of groups who enjoyed a pancake breakfast at the Geyserville Club on Super Bowl Sunday. From left, Rick Norman, John Dayton, Ken Scharer, Lockie Gillies, Judith Everett Todd Brandt, Keith Scharer, David Scharer, Dennis Stead, Carl Elze. The two boys are grandsons of Rick Norman. Bottom photo, also at the Geyserville breakfast were Dennis Gary, Loretta Strong, Jan Gianni Dan Gianni and Jerry Strong. —Photos Courtesy Dennis Stead, Jan Gianni

# Healdsburg KIWANIS CLUB

PO BOX 1156, CA 95448

Arnold Santucci 615 Hidden Acres Healdsburg, CA 95448